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Ynysfach Primary School

Resolven

Neath

SA11 4AB

Telephone: (01639) 710238

Headteacher: Mr Paul Morgan

Achieving Our Best Together


RETURN TO SCHOOL SEPTEMBER 2020

Dear Parent/Carer.
I hope this letter finds you safe and well. Below is a reminder of what will happen on the return to school. 
Pupils will be kept in class bubbles. Therefore there is a need for staggered timings throughout the day. There will be a need for different classes to start and end the school day at different times. I know this will be an inconvenience for some parents however the safety of pupils is paramount.

Term will begin for Reception – Year 6 on THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 3rd 2020

The school day will be as follows:
	Class
	Start Time
	End Time

	Miss Gardiner – Reception only
	8.55
	3.10

	Mrs Pickering – Reception / Y1
	9.00
	3.15

	Miss Evans – Y2
	9.05
	3.20

	Mrs D’Angeli – Y3
	8.55
	3.10

	Mrs L Thomas -Y4/5
	9.00
	3.15

	Mrs K Thomas – Y5/6
	9.05
	3.20


Adults are reminded that they must still socially distance by 2 metres where possible. Please make sure only one parent drops a pupil off / picks a pupil up at school to avoid breaking the 2-metre rule.  Social distancing outside the school will be down to parents and not the responsibility of the school. 

School Drop off and Pick up

Parents unfortunately will not be allowed on the yard and will need to drop off pupils outside the gate. I would ask that once your child has been dropped off, that you leave the area. If you have more than one child and they are coming into school at different times, I would ask you to move away from the gate to allow other pupils to enter first. Children will not be able to be dropped off in school before their times of arrival for safety reasons. Staff will be on the yard to greet pupils at the allotted time. Infant children will stay on the front infant yard and junior children must go to the junior yard. The main gate can be used by all pupils. If parents need to speak to a member of staff or need to come into the school they are asked to ring ahead and you will be given a time to attend. Most queries can be dealt with by calling the office.
Nursery

Nursery pupils will begin to return to school from Monday 7th September and will be on staggered starts to allow them to settle in. We have been in touch with each parent to inform them of the day and time that their child will start and the school routine. Please remember that your child needs to be toilet trained. 
Attendance
From September all pupils are legally required to attend school including pupils that have been shielding.

Dinners

Pupils can bring their own sandwiches for lunch or have a hot dinner. (Starting 7th September) 
We ask that parents send in a packed lunch for the first 2 days (Thursday and Friday) Normal service for dinners will restart, as I have said, on Monday 7th September.

We will no longer be accepting cash or cheques and parents must be signed up to Parent Pay to pay for dinners. There must be sufficient money in your Parent Pay account before your child can have school dinners. If you do not have the letter we originally sent out about joining Parent Pay please ring the office and we will get the information to you via SCHOOP.

Those parents who receive Free School Meals will continue to get funding into their accounts until Friday September 11th. If your child has school dinners up until this date, you will need to repay money to the local authority. They will contact you directly, but a note will be taken of these pupils to inform them.

Breakfast Club
We are in discussions to restart breakfast club on Monday 28th September. A separate SCHOOP will be sent out with information of timings and how it will run.
Buses
The bus from Clun will run but will have new times due to there being no breakfast club currently. Currently the rules on buses do not require pupils to wear face masks as they are under 11, however this is a parental decision, if you want your child to wear one it is your choice. Chaperones on the buses also have the choice if they wish to wear a mask. As the start of the day is staggered pupils will remain on the bus until their allotted times. I will send a separate message about times this week.
Traffic
Please be aware that the bus will be parked outside the school for a considerable time both in the morning and in the afternoon. If cars park opposite where the bus is parked it will be very difficult for traffic to move. The bus will not be moving until all pupils are on / have left. 

Please also be aware of larger numbers of parents congregating on the pavements.

Snacks

Currently we cannot accept coins in school so we will not be selling fruit at breaktime. Hopefully we can get this up and running soon. Pupils can bring in fruit or a healthy snack for playtime. Please do not send in crisps, chocolate, fizzy drinks etc.

Uniform
Pupils will be expected to wear school uniform and will need their own water bottles. Pencil cases, stationary and other essentials will be provided by the school as always.

Hand sanitising and Covid protection.

Pupils will sanitise their hands regularly during the day. Any person who comes into the school will sign in for track and trace purposes. The risk assessments and health and safety advice we put in place for the catch-up programme before the summer holidays will be adhered to and updated when necessary. Staff will increase cleaning regimes in classes.
Health and Safety

Children must not come to school if they or a member of their household show any symptoms of COVID-19 (see Public Health Wales for guidance) https://phw.nhs.wales/topics/latest-information-on-novel-coronavirus-covid-19  If your child displays any symptoms of COVID-19 in the school setting, they will be isolated and supervised in a separate area of the school until an authorised adult comes to collect them.

Pupils’ and Parents’ Expectations

If a pupil is purposely ignoring requests to remain safe or is behaving in a way that puts other pupils and staff in danger then parents/carers will be contacted and you will be required to take the pupil home. We would ask that you reinforce the importance of these expectations to your child before they attend school. We would ask that you read and understand the guidance, check your child for symptoms every morning. If any symptoms are displayed, keep your child home and contact the school. Please ensure the school has up to date contact information and somebody is easily contactable whilst the child is in school. Please talk through the expectations around Social Distancing and general behaviour with your child. This is a ‘new normal’ and pupils will need time to understand what is required of them to ensure the school community remains safe.

The first 2 weeks of the term will be spent on pupil wellbeing to ensure all pupils understand what is expected.
SCHOOP

Can I just remind you to change your SCHOOP settings ready for the new term. 

To do this please go into the SCHOOP App, click on my Schoop at the bottom of the page, select Ynysfach Primary, and the settings (picture of a cog). Then change group. So, if you are subscribed to year 5 change this to year 6 etc. We suggest that if you are in a split class you click and subscribe to the mixed class (4/5 or 5/6 Rec/1) and the year group (Y5, Y6, Nursery, Rection etc) in-case information is year group specific, such as transition days in year 6 or Nursery events.

As always, these arrangements are subject to change, but we will keep you informed

I can be contacted, as always, at the email below.

I am looking forward to seeing everyone on Thursday.
P. Morgan

Ysgol Gynradd Ynysfach ( Resolven ( Castell Nedd ( SA11 4AB

Ynysfachprimary@npt.school     Twitter: @ynysfach1  

SCHOOP: 8407


